
CO Packet Disclaimer 
This case was closed by the DNR prior to 
August 1, 2002, when DNR began adding 
approved cleanups with residual soil 
contamination to the database. Certain 
documents that are currently required by Wis. 
Admin. Code ch. NR 726 may therefore not be 
included in this packet, as they were unavailable 
at the time the original case was closed. 
 

The information contained in this document was 
assembled by DNR from a previously closed 
case file and added to the database to provide 
the public with information on closed sites with 
residual soil and/or groundwater contamination 
remaining above applicable state standards.
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